Letter for Chapter Presidents
Dear Chapter President:


NFB-NEWSLINE® is beginning a new nationwide initiative to engage and equip our membership to assist the National Center in the promotion of our outstanding service in our own communities.  Through local endeavors to market NFB-NEWSLINE®, we can enrich the lives of blind people all across the nation, an enduring goal of the National Federation of the Blind.  This newly launched initiative will help to increase the reach and capability of the National Center’s NFB-NEWSLINE® marketing efforts. 

Through this new initiative, each Federation affiliate president has appointed an individual who will serve as that state’s NFB-NEWSLINE® coordinator.  This individual, with my assistance, will have administrative oversight over the affiliate’s NFB-NEWSLINE® marketing efforts.  The members who will be directly involved in the community outreach efforts will be those serving as the chapter coordinators; they will be the individuals who provide presentations to local groups, agencies, and offices.  Further, they will be the direct connection between the National Center and the local community and will be of immeasurable help in doing so.  Naturally, in promoting NFB-NEWSLINE® your chapter coordinator will also be promoting the National Federation of the Blind, indirectly benefiting your chapter with increased recognition.

I am asking you, as the chapter president, for your help in finding someone who can serve as NFB-NEWSLINE® coordinator for your chapter.  The ideal candidate for such a role is somebody who is a “good user” of the service, somewhat knowledgeable (or willing to learn) about the new features, and who above all is a believer in the value of NFB-NEWSLINE® in the lives of its users, and will passionately market the service.  Of further benefit will be a good speaking ability and an enthusiasm to be of service to the chapter.  It will be my role (as well as that of the affiliate coordinator) to help train the chapter coordinator on our new features and how to successfully market the service so as to have the utmost success in this endeavor, so if a member loves and uses NFB-NEWSLINE® but doesn’t feel comfortable marketing the new features etc. please know that help will be made available.  I have enclosed a chapter coordinator role description for your reference so as to assist you and the potential chapter coordinator in making your decision(s).  I will also provide the chapter coordinator with a handbook for his/her reference, and the chapter coordinator will always receive help and information through my connection with the affiliate coordinator.

With your affiliate president, please locate as soon as possible an individual who you believe is willing and able to help in this role.  If you should have any questions, please feel free to contact me by phone at (410) 659-9314, extension 2411, or by e-mail at rwest@nfb.org.  

Renee West

Marketing and Outreach Manager
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